
Sayyid Al-Hakeem receives Al-Khanjar, stresses honest, political system
believer to assume Parliament Speaker

Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem, Head of Al-Hikma National Movement, met with Sheikh Khamees Al-Khanjar,

the leader of Al-Siyada Party on 29/4/2024, and discussed supporting the government, enhancing

stability, and moving forward with upcoming dues.

H.E. stressed the importance of supporting Prime Minister Al-Sudani's government in its service

missions. Additionally, H.E. commended Iraq's openness and communication with regional and

international  countries,  underscoring  the  role  of  the  State  Administration  Coalition  in

achieving these accomplishments.

Regarding the selection of a new Speaker of Parliament, H.E. called for a decisive resolution

and the selection of a capable individual to lead the legislative authority in the country.

This individual should embody patriotism, integrity, faith in the political system, and the new

Iraq. H.E. emphasized that resolving this issue aims to reassure Iraqi components and ensure

their presence in the political scene and decision-making process.

H.E. reiterated our demand to the international community to exert pressure on the Israeli

entity to implement the UN Security Council resolution to halt the oppressive war against the

Palestinian people and save them from genocide.


